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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Fjf5176@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

  

 

 
 

 

 

Flora Rogers – Bobby Valasquez PGK’s Sister     Carlos Chavez PGK 

Juanita Hernandez – Cesar Moreno’s Wife’s Aunt 

Tammie Makal – Willy Aguilar’s Friend 

Vanessa Velasquez – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Daughter 
 

 

   Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney operation)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

Bob Marsh (recovering from surgery)  
 

 

Thresa Medina (heart problems) Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Aunt 

Kathy Foltz (recovering from cancer surgery) – Mike Mercer’s Sister-in-Law 

Juan Gonzalez (cancer) – Jorge Rodriguez’s Friend     Kay Peterson 

Keri Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Daughter 

Ruth Gonzalez (knee surgery) – Jorge Rodriguez’s Friend 

Horacio Castro (chemotherapy treatment)     Catherine McMahon (surgery) 

Toni Cholewinski     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

            Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Linda Dyle (cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver     JoAnn – Deacon Jerry’s Wife 
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Brother Knights; 
 

 In the month of March, we start our Lenten journey that leads us to the glory of Easter.  Let 

us remember that Lent is not only a time of sacrifice, but a time of Hope as well.  Hope in the 

Resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ, whose death paid the price for our sinfulness.  Lent is a 

beautiful time to reflect on our lives and take a deep look at what we can do to increase in holiness.  

By taking things one day at a time and making small, permanent changes, we can significantly 

change our character for the better.   

 

 Scripture tells us that we can grow in faith through prayer, fasting and alms giving.  Our 

council this year has great opportunities for you to do all three.  We have our ongoing Virtual 

Rosaries on Tuesday evening at 7 pm.  We will also probably start a new "Holy Hour" program this 

Lent that will be exciting.  We will be having our Fish Fry during Lent to help us all abstain from 

meat on Friday and HOPE always needs help for the food drive every 1st and 3rd Saturday.  We will 

possibly be doing an Intellectual Disability drive and other ideas to raise money for worthy causes.  

If you have a great idea for the Council to do during Lent, please let us know. 

 

 I'd like to thank the Knights who helped out at the Solidarity walk in February and all those 

who continue to help out with the HOPE drive through food drives and those who help with 

advertising, marketing and planning upcoming events.  All your efforts are noted and appreciated.   

 

 " Have mercy on me, O God, in your goodness; in the greatness of your compassion wipe 

out my offense"  - Ps. 51:3 

 

God Bless you and your families. 

  

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

 

 We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

Here I Am Lord 

 
 When Jesus was making His triumphal entry into Jerusalem just a few days before His death 

He sent two of His disciples ahead into the village saying go and you will find a colt tied, on which 

no one has ever sat. Untie it and bring it here. If anyone asks why you are taking him?  Just say 

“The Lord has need of him”. Luke 19:30/31 

 

 Sometimes we have the tendency to wonder, Can I still be useful to the Lord? God has work 

for all of us regardless of our age or our ability. It may be as simple as a onetime task like the 

disciples in Luke 19: 30/31. Or it could be something that will keep you busy for years. It may be the 

opportunity to share your faith or intercede for someone who needs prayer or healing. Praying for 

your family or friends. Helping out a neighbor. There will always be something or someone who 

needs us and we need to be willing to answer Gods call. 

 

 In Isaiah 6:8 Isaiah heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send?” He didn’t 

wait for God to even say what it was He wanted, He just replied “here I am Lord send me.” 

 

 When the two disciples were sent into the village to bring the colt back for Jesus they didn’t 

realize the importance of what they were doing until they saw the people that were awaiting Jesus 

arrival as He rode the colt into Jerusalem, they were overjoyed. The crowd began to rejoice as they 

entered the village. The disciples were overjoyed to see the reaction of the crowd and they began to 

shout “Blessed is the King who comes in the name of the Lord. Peace in heaven and glory in the 

highest.” Luke 19:38 some of the Pharisees said “Teacher rebuke your disciples but Jesus answered 

"I tell you if these should be kept silent, the stones would cry out. “Luke 19:40 

 

 We are not meant to keep silent when God calls. The response should be “Hear I am Lord 

send me.” 

 

  

 

 

 

The new Columbian Year is fast approaching (July 1 2022).Your council is looking for 

brothers to step-up and be more involved by volunteering to take on an officer position or a 

chairmanship of one the council activities. Can we count on you?              



 

 

 

 

 

  

                           

 

 We have and exciting month coming up with many opportunities to help out. There is 

H.O.P.E., Fish fry, and Strove Tuesday.  Hope to see you at one or all of the events.  
 

 March 1st - 5:30am Strove Tuesday Pancake Breakfast for School kids 

 

 March 2nd - Ash Wednesday (Check Bulletin for Times) 

 

 March 4th - 7:30am H.O.P.E. Bagging & 4:30pm Fish Fry 

 

 March 5th - 7:00am H.O.P.E. Distribution  

 

 March 11th - 4:30pm Fish Fry 

 

 March 18th - 7:30am H.O.P.E. Bagging & 4:30 Fish Fry 

 

 March 19th - 7:00am H.O.P.E. Distribution & Presentation Sisters Benefits 

 

 March 25th - 4:30pm Fish Fry 

 

 Stations of the Cross on Fridays in the Church 
 

Vivat Jesus  
Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 The winner of our return of $32.00 dues drawing was Steve Pohl. Congratulations, Steve, 

and thanks for paying dues on time.  
 

 Our brother whose name was pulled for the “Good of the Order” drawing at our January 

meeting was Frank Faecke, who was present to claim $40.00. The February “Good of the Order” 

drawing was won by Jorge Rodriguez, who was present to collect $10.00. 
 

 Our first drive-thru Fish Fry this year will be on March 4th, with 5 more to follow. Dinner 

will include fish & chips, cole slaw, roll, and cookies. I hope to see you all there these next weeks, 

either working behind the scenes or treating your family and friends to dinner. In addition, we will be 

having a Vacation Raffle for 3 nights at the Villas on the Green in Las Vegas, a Welk Resort, for 

check-in on Sunday, June 12th, with check-out on Wednesday June 15th. Ticket prices are only $2.00 

per ticket, or 3 for $5, 7 for $10, or 15 for $20. 
 

 Anybody want a Knight’s jacket or shirts ?  Please check out our Bulletin advertisers on 

the back cover of our Council Newsletter. ALBA Professional Embroidery is the place to get them. 

Call Luci Alba or drop by her store in Huntington Beach, right off Gothard St & Edinger Ave. 
 

 At this writing, 56 Brothers are now over 60 days delinquent in paying 2022 Council 

dues. Please get them paid ASAP. If you are having financial difficulties currently, please contact 

me as we now have a fund to assist Brothers in need. My phone number is in the front of this 

bulletin, or you can email me with your information.  
 

 Please join us at the next Members Meeting on March 23rd, beginning at 6:30 in the Parish 

Hall. 

 

 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 
 

Deacon Del Davis 3/5 Derek P. Duronslet 3/21 Ken Harper Jr. 3/21 

Ray Richmond 3/22 Robert Oftana 3/26 Jesus Mamansala 3/28 

Brian Nguyen 3/29  Dr. Quirino Diacajo 3/30   

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 
  

  

1st SHROVE TUESDAY – SCHOOL BREAKFAST – Patio 7:30AM 

2nd “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

11th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

13th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

17th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

19th PRESENTATION SISTERS DINNER/SHOW  
23rd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

25th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

1st FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

8th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

10th “PALM SUNDAY” 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

15th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

17th “EASTER SUNDAY” 

21ST OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 
 



 

February Meeting 

                         $10.00 

Jorge Rodriguez 
 

 March Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Brother Knights, 
 

  
 In the last month’s bulletin, I mentioned Faith in Action, the four categories of Faith, Family, 

Community and Life. Faith in Action (FIA) is a program design to help young men in their Faith 

journey, to build our Family, serve our Community and to preserve the culture of Life. 

In the Faith area, we have programs like; Into the Breach, Spiritual Reflection, Holy Hour, Pilgrim 

Icon Program, Rosary Program and Sacramental Gifts. 

 

 In the area of Family; Food for Families, Family Fully Alive, Family Prayer Night, 

Consecration to the Holy Family and Good Friday Family Promotion. 

In the area of Community; Coats for Kids, Global Wheelchair Mission, Habitat for Humanity, 

Helping Hands. 

 

 In the area of Life; March for Life, Special Olympics, Ultrasound Program, Pregnancy 

Center Support, Christian Refugee Relief, Silver Rose, Mass for People with Special Needs, Novena 

for Life. 

 

 As you can see, there are many programs that you can organize and lead. Do not be afraid to 

take the ball and run. If there are other programs that you can think of, let us know.  
 

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

PGK-DD128

Acting Membership Director 

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

                
 
 

 

WHAT A BLESSING! 

By 

FRANK FAECKE 

 
  Thanks to Bill and Neomi Serb, we have had this K of C Newsletter for over 30 years!  

 

 Thanks to you who have read this good news and prayed for our council, supported us 

financially and spiritually, and helped spread the Kingdom of God. Those many who have donated 

vehicles (some more than one) and campers, antique vehicles, jet skies, etc. have supported our 

charities. Because of all your generous donations, we have been able to help support St. Irenaeus 

Church and School and HOPE every year. 

  

 Our council has had members in almost all the ministries of St. Irenaeus. Our knights have 

been lectors, funeral servers, HOPE officers and helpers, Human Trafficking opponents and 

ministers, Grass Mass helpers, Oktoberfest servers, Lenten Fish Fry hosts, pancake breakfast hosts, 

etc. All our priests are knights, as are some of our deacons. 

 

 We thank God and all St. Irenaeus parishioners and supporters. By the grace of God, we will 

continue to grow, attract new members, serve families, and be the face of Jesus in Cypress! Happy 

New Year!  

 

Frank Faecke 

                                                
 

 Recorder 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Rick Tkach GK     Felipe Fernandez     Kenneth Harper     Jerome Costa     Jorge Rodriguez 

Frank Faecke     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Rolly Arenz PGK, DD 

Curtis Fuller     Curt Briskorn     Bill Serb PGK     George Del Hierro     Bill Mead     Louis Bloch 

Don Gargiulo PGK     Cesar Moreno     Mike Mercer     Kevin Connell     Willy Aguilar 

Mark McEniry FA     David Dunn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director - Acting Rolly Arenz DD,PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


